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Memorandum for the Secretary of War

January 10, 1941   [Washington, D.C.]

Secret

Subject:  General Miles’s Estimate of Colonel Ratay,

Military Attaché in the Balkans.1
 
Miles states that Ratay is an excellent troop officer and fine leader; that he has been tremendously impressed with the organization and power of the German Army.

General Miles stated that when he was relieved as Attaché in London last April and brought home to be G-2, he had a conference on the Continent with all the European Attaches.  At that time Ratay stated that Germany could over-run and subdue France whenever she was ready, but that he thought she would turn on England first and reduce England by August last.  He was the only Attaché who had a full appreciation of the power of the German Army and the weakness of France.

Miles states that Ratay is rather pro-German, at least to the extent that he is on intimate terms with many German officers; that he, Miles, has not discouraged this because he felt it very important that we have someone on an intimate basis with the Germans.

General Miles thinks that Ratay errs in his judgment of the German ratio over the British in air power, that is 16 to 1.  (He, Miles, thinks it is about 6 to 1), and that in some of his other estimates he is too extreme in his views.  However, Ratay’s estimate on the inability of England to maintain itself without our entry into the war—giving three to one as the odds in favor of Germany—is less pessimistic than that of most of the officers with General Lee in London.2
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1. Lieutenant Colonel John P. Ratay had been military attaché in the Balkans with offices at the United States Legation, Bucharest, Rumania, since April 20, 1939.

2. Brigadier General Raymond E. Lee was military attaché in London.  He often dined with Major-General Sir John Kennedy, director of Military Operations and Plans in the British War Office, who later wrote:  “Lee was a very charming and intelligent man and a good friend of ours, and he was inclined to take an optimistic and philosophical view of the prospects.” (The Business of War; The War Narrative of Major General Sir John Kennedy. ed. Bernard Fergusson [London:  Hutchinson and Company, 1957], p. 65.)  See Lee’s optimistic assessment of Britain’s chances to withstand a German invasion and the prospects of Germany’s ultimate defeat in The London Journal of General Raymond E. Lee, 1940–1941, ed. James Leutze [Boston:  Little, Brown, and Company, 1971], p. 44.
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